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Please do this. PLEASE! Los Angeles is so behind in the
movement towards livable streets and walkable communities, and
it's just depressing as someone who just moved here. This
beautiful, sunny city has so much more potential, and decisions
like these help move it towards being an even better place to live.
One of the most common complaints people have about LA is
that 1) it's car-centric and 2) it's hard to build community (because
of how car-centric it is). PLEASE, and make sure the bike lanes
are actually protected for as far and long as possible, so people
can actually use them.



